LETTER #1

The Consultant’s report presented to the PTC (Agenda Item, September13) is based upon data that is completely outdated. The RHNA housing numbers that requires Palo Alto to build over 6,000 new units during the period 2023—2031 has been publicly rejected by the generators of the data—the State’s Department of Finance and Department of Housing and Community of Development. 

Demand at the PTC’s September 13 meeting that City officials hold a public meeting with DOF and HCD officials to address these outdated numbers before proceeding with the Consultant’s outrageous recommendations.

The mandated housing numbers for Palo Alto (2023-2031) were generated by Plan Bay Area that started with a very aggressive new jobs forecast made in 2019. This was subsequently followed in early 2020 with a jobs and housing need allocation to local cities (based on the premise that “jobs would grow in already jobs rich cities”). The state planners forbid any public discussion of lowering the initial jobs forecast through the eight years of the plan, that is through 2031.
 
Yet the world around us has changed dramatically: Covid appeared, remote work exploded to up to 40% of working days in many Silicon Valley firms, and large SV firms began to reduce total employment, with publicly announced layoffs continuing virtually every day. Accordingly,bBoth DOF and HCD have abandoned their original numbers. HCD rejected Palo Alto’s proposed Housing Element on August 3, 2023 demanding that the City rezone commercial only zones for housing (eliminating up to 2000 jobs that were part of the 2019 forecast and thus cutting jobs numbers). The DOF (the state’s official population monitor) had agreed with the 2019 jobs forecast that was consistent with its then population growth forecast for the Bay Area of 17% from 2020-2030. But, they announced in April 2023 that the population growth of the Bay Area is now expected to DECLINE by 1.7 percent from 2020-2030 (with a declineDECLINE of 1.2 percent in Santa Clara County).	Comment by joseph hirsch: Is this the correct date? I heard that it was in July. 

Before responding to the Consultant’s Report, the PTC mustshould demand that the City Manager/City Councilofficials hold a public meeting here in Palo Alto with HCD and DOF set a public meeting to to address these outdated numbers before proceeding with the Consultant’s outrageous recommendations. If representative of HCD and DOF will not attend, then City officals should hold the meeting nonetheless. deal with a set of base housing numbers that are completely outdated. 

WriteConcerned residents should write to the PTC today about this issue or attend the PTC meeting on September 13 and express your outrage on concerns about their using numbers that are completely outdated. Note that in the PTC agenda on Packet Page 48 it states that one of the key “Community metrics” is that the ratio of jobs to housing will be publicly reviewed every four years—it does not say that the 2019 jobs forecast cannot be publicly discussed until 2032. Demand that the HCD and DOF they follow their own rules. We the residents should not Don’t give up on local democracy!   	Comment by joseph hirsch: Wouldn’t it be somewhat earlier for the 2032-2040 Plan Bay Area?
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